
The Annual Parish Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

was held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead 

Monday 20 May 2013, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman), R C Terry, R Holroyd,

                            Mrs A Thomas, A Jones, L Davidsen B Morgan, Miss J Jacobs,

                            Mrs H Bird.

                            Also attending Cllr D Harmer SCC and 4 parishioners.

        Apologies for absence: - Mr Cllr J Else WBC

1.0 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN: It was resolved that Mr P Murphy be elected Chairman.

2.0 ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN: Following a vote it was resolved that Mrs A Thomas be elected Vice Chairman.

Election of Committees:
It was resolved that the following Committees be 



elected, the Chairman and Vice Chairman being

                                                on all committees ex-officio. 





Planning Committee:
Mr R C Terry (Chairman), Messrs R Holroyd, 

                                                A Jones, L Davidsen, Miss J Jacobs.                                         


Finance Committee:

Mr P Murphy (Chairman), Messrs R Holroyd,

                                    B Morgan, L Davidsen, Mrs A Thomas.

Election of Parish Council Representatives with Special Responsibilities

Woolfords Lane Cemetery                                                     Mr L Davidsen

Recreation Grounds


-Burford Lodge

Mr R Holroyd, Mr A Jones


-Thursley Road

Mrs A Thomas, Mrs H Bird

Public Rights of Way



                        Miss J Jacobs

Highways


                                                Mr R Terry










Media Contact 

                                                Mr P Murphy


Elstead Village Publicity




Currently not

                                                                                                allocated 

Village Halls Representative




Mrs A Thomas

Allotments Representative                                                     Mr A Jones

            Thursley Road Pavilion Trust Committee


Mr R C Terry


(Parish Council Representatives)



Mr M Jeffery

SCAPTC Parish Council Representative                               Mr A Jones


Playgrounds Committee              

           Mrs A Thomas(Chairman)










Mrs H Bird










Mr R Holroyd










Mr A Jones 

Spring Clean Day Organiser




To be agreed subject to 







            need
            Smith’s Charity Trustees



 Mr P Murphy (Chairman)










Mr D Holmes










Mr R C Terry










Mr M Jeffery










Mr R Holroyd










Mrs A Tann










Dr R Bray
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3.0       DECLARATION

2608    The chairman signed the declaration as required before the meeting commenced. 
  

4.0      MINUTES:

           The minutes of the 22 April 2013 meeting were agreed and signed.

5.0      MATTERS ARISING

2143    Illegal dumping on Federal Mogul site – There is nothing further to report at this
            stage. Mr Davidsen agreed to continue to monitor developments at the site. 
2209
The drainage ditch behind Hazelwood has been cleaned out by WBC. The drain on  Milford Road has been jetted, but it still appears blocked. Mr Murphy has spoken to Ian Fowler about this and the problem seems to be that the drain is fractured. SCC is planning to repair it. Cllr Harmer suggested that a list of priorities be drawn up on maintenance issues. This would be included on the next agenda. 
2432
The war memorial needs repairs and maintenance - The Clerk reported that the work would start shortly. Ongoing, as the proposed contractor has not responded, so an alternative quote will be sought.
2508B
Parking around the village green and other areas – Parking reviews are actioned once a year by the SCC highways team, usually in September. Mr Morgan has accordingly requested SCC to undertake a parking review around the Woolpack, village green and school(see also item 4.0 below).
2547
New boulders for the Burford Lodge Recreation Ground - A quote is now being sought.
2550
Burford Lodge Recreation Ground notice - WBC has now agreed a postcode of

GU8 6HS. A new signpost to the Burford Lodge Recreation Ground has been 
ordered.
2551
Burford Lodge tree works and the trees on Beacon View Road  – Mr Holroyd has progressed the taking down of the trees in Burford Lodge as agreed. Mr Holroyd has also spoken to Mrs Gunner who adjoins the recreation ground in relation to the tree on her fence line, this would not cause an issue. The Clerk would contact Mr Tom Pearse to carry out the agreed tree works at Beacon View Rd.
2554
Thursley NNR Advisory Group Meeting - Miss Jacobs raised with fire service officials the adequacy of the fire breaks. She agreed again to contact Mr Giles to press for more effective fire breaks in line with fire service advice.

2570
Allotment footpath - A request has been made to provide a hard surface footpath from the car park to the allotments. After a general review the Parish Council felt that the costs would be prohibitive. However, if the allotment association would accept a substantial increase in rental it could be reconsidered. Mr Jones would advise the Allotments Association of this at the next meeting.
2573
Provision of a bus shelter - It was agreed that SCC be asked to review any proposed location. SCC would need to be consulted as land owners and as the Highways Authority. The Parish Council had previously agreed to consider funding options. Mrs Thomas also raised previously the issue as to whether there was significant support for a bus shelter. The Clerk has raised the matter with SCC on location and was awaiting a response. It was agreed that PC members should again inspect possible sites along the Milford Rd to assess if any were suitable for an eastbound shelter.
2586
Fish & chip shop pavement - The matter is ongoing and a definitive response is 
awaited from SCC as to who owns the footpath and layby and to review the legal 
position in regards to is the footpath strip a pavement? If so, can cars park there 
legally if they are preventing pedestrians and wheelchair users using the 
pavement?
  
When this is received the matter would be further considered. The matter was ongoing in terms of a response from SCC.

Mr Holroyd declared an interest in the item.
2592
Churt Parish Council – Review of winter road treatments - The Parish Council have

agreed to take part in the debate. Mr Murphy agreed to attend the meeting to be held

on 30 May 2013.

2595
Affordable housing sites in the Parish - Mr Morgan raised the issue of affordable 
housing sites in the village last month and advised that WBC need to review all 
Parishes for location of housing sites. The Parish Council needs to review all  
potential housing sites in the village as WBC are likely to be required to identify 
further sites as part of the local planning process. It was agreed to ask the Planning 
Committee to review this item and report its findings to the Parish Council in due 
course. 
6.0
OBJECTIVES FOR THE COMING YEAR 2013/2014
2609
The Chairman proposed the objectives for the coming year as follows:

1. MOD land - Seek to maintain current permissive access rights for the general public to MOD land within and adjoining the Parish.
2. Car parking in the village - Discuss with the other authorities concerned the management of car parking in key areas (village green, Springfield and the school).
3. Cattle grazing – Liaise with SWT on the plans for cattle grazing on the commons in order to safeguard the interest of parishioners and to secure appropriate management.
4. Right of way – Continue discussions with SCC on plans to improve key routes and to provide financial assistance where appropriate, particularly in relation to FP62.

This was agreed by all members 
7.0
SPRINGFIELD PARKING
2610
Following a debate on the problems associated with parking outside the surgery and 
the surrounding area it was agreed that a small working group should be set up 
comprising two Parish Councillors, two local residents, a surgery member and 
             Cllr Else, WBC, to consider the matter and review options. This is to be brought back 
to the next meeting.

8.0 
VILLAGE GREEN ( WOOLPACK) RAISED FLOWER BED
2611
Concerns have been raised by parishioners about the recently constructed raised 
flower bed under the Woolpack sign. It appears that the land concerned is not owned 
or leased by the Parish Council, but the Council have raised the matter with WBC and 
SCC as to the status of this land , in particular if it is classed as common land.
9.0 
CHARLES HILL DEVELOPMENT
2612
The current owner has approached the Parish Council with a view to a pre-planning 
meeting to discuss the possible development of the land for housing. After a general 
debate the Parish Council concluded that any scheme should be presented to an open 
public meeting which would include  the adjoining Parishes. Mr Morgan would report 
back to the developer accordingly.
10.0 MOD MEETING TO BE HELD 22 MAY 2013

2613
Mr Murphy and Mrs Thomas will attend the meeting and again raise the issues on

car parking and the cyclists’ issues. A map showing suggested permissive cycle 
routes will be presented for consideration.

11.0 SCC HIGHWAYS SERVICE LOCALISM INITIATIVE
2614
Following a paper from SCC with regard to ongoing maintenance, a grant is 
available in the sum of £20,000 to be applied for. The Parish Council have 
been asked by Thursley Parish Council, if it would be interested in 
collaborating to make a joint application of Parish Councils for funding under the 
Highways Service Localism Initiative.

 


One suggestion was that collectively we apply for funding for a lengthsman for a 
number of days per month and agree a schedule for each Parish to engage 
his/her services during the course of the year. The Parish Council agreed to

support this approach as it would be more cost effective.

12.0
JUBILEE PLAYGROUND SURFACE REPAIRS

2615
Concern was expressed at the wear and tear on the Jubilee Playground surface. It was 
suggested to extend the safety surface. The Clerk will seek budget costs on a new

surface 
area. Mr Murphy will confirm the area needed.

13.0
HOPPA OPTION TO UNDERTAKE A PRESENTATION     
2616 
The Hoppa service has asked if it could attend a local event to undertake a 
presentation of what it does for the community. It was agreed to put them in 
touch with local organisations.
14.0
SURREY RAIL STRATEGY CONSULTATION DRAFT
2617
A consultation draft to be reviewed by members for a response by 28 June 2013.


This can be reviewed on www.surreycc.gov.uk/surreyrailstrategy  
15.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2618
The reports received were noted.
16.0     CORRESPONDENCE 
-
-
17.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2619
Accounts for payment:

The following accounts for May are presented for payment:                                 £
*
C P Newman
- Salary May (net), meetings, copies,                               313.00

            mileage

*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                   156.00                                               
*
A&S Pest Control Services – Mole Control                                           453.60                                                       
*
A J Tracy & Sons Ltd – Purchase of bags of winter grit                       125.00
*
Maxwell & Co – Preparation of salaries                                                   72.00

*
Richard Knight – General maintenance                                                545.65
*
Public Works Loan Board – Loan payment by DD                          1,024.03

18.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS 

2620
A request was made for the phone box in Milford Road to be painted. This will be

reviewed with BT who own it.
2621
The problems caused by inconsiderate parking at Springfield were raised again. Mr 
Murphy made the point that Mr Morgan has raised the matter with SCC and it will 
be reviewed by them in September. Cllr Harmer suggested that the Parish Council 
could review what it is seeking from the survey and assist in moving this forward 
with suggested options. This was on the agenda and will be reviewed.
19.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)

-
-
Meeting closed 22.00pm
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